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Hanover Township Sewer Authority

May 6, 2013
Hanover Township Building
Chairman Greg Call called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Board members attending were Chairman Greg Call, Vice-Chairman Timothy Seech, and
Secretary/Treasurer Nancy Voelker. Others attending were Solicitor Frank Paganie,
Gannett Fleming Project Engineer John Rae, office assistant Patty Garrett, WCCED representative Dan Reitz, and seven township residents/property owners.  
Executive Session: There was an executive session held after adjournment of this meeting to discuss litigation issues. No action was taken. 
Public Agenda Comments:  One resident questioned the safety concern statement on the bills. It was explained that the safety gates and warning signs have not yet been installed on the fences surrounding the tanks, which exposes the Authority to liability. This resident also inquired about the presence of a dog in the office. The dog is owned by a member of the board and the board permits him to be there.  The public is not encouraged to make payments in person and it was considered that all payments should be mailed to the office instead.

Meeting Minutes: Mr. Call made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of April 15, 2013 with the correction of the payroll amount from $426.45 to $427.45; Mr. Seech second.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Invoices: Mr. Seech made a motion to pay the invoices totaling $33,607.85.  Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously. 
New Business:  The Cincinnati Insurance takeover agreement was discussed in executive session following the public board meeting. 
The price of the remote alarm system will remain at $100, plus the cost to have it installed.  The homeowner will be responsible to maintain the alarm battery.  During pump start-up, Mr. Lashhorn will inspect the alarm installation.

The Authority will begin the process of water shut offs of severely delinquent accounts according to the agreement with PA American Water and the Rules and Regulations.

Due to sampling requirements, HTSA will not consider taking sewage truck and recreational vehicle disposal at this time.  This will be considered at a later date, once the sewer plant is fully completed and operational.

The current billing software, RVS, has serious limitations and issues.  Money has been allocated in the budget for new software.  One company has submitted a demonstration CD and it comes highly recommended by another authority.  We will research other software to see what best suits our needs and fits our budget. 

Several businesses in the HTSA service area have been found to be using more water or have more tenants than their original EDU agreements.  A letter will be drafted and approved by counsel and the board to bill these customers the additional tap fees and monthly base rates.

Audits for Phase 1 customers’ accounts are currently being conducted for the years 2011 and 2012.  

Old Business:  Commercial rate with possible tiered structure was tabled for the time being.
Industrial process rate for AL Solutions was tabled for the time being.
Mr. Seech made a motion to set the rate for maintenance and repair service call at $75 per hour, per man for the hours between 8am and 5pm, Monday through Friday. The rate for all other times will be $120 per hour, per man. All calls will be billed at a one-hour minimum, thereafter in ½ hour increments for labor only, not including parts.  Mr. Call second.  Motion passed unanimously.
Complaint received of sewage running onto neighbor’s property is currently being addressed.

A township business wanting to convert from four EDUs to three remains under investigation.

Mr. Call made a motion to approve the notification letters regarding Landlords, $500 Account and Tap Fee Liens as written for use as necessary.  Mrs. Voelker second.  Motion passed unanimously.

According to the Authority Rules and Regulations, the sewer bills on rental property are to be sent to the property owners. A letter will be drafted to be sure we are in compliance.
Grinder pump installation training was discussed.  This training will be for homeowners only and will not be open to new contractors.  If a contractor wants the training, they need to contract TEPCO and get the training there.  A friend or relative of a handicapped or elderly homeowner is considered a “homeowner” for the purpose of this training.  Mr. Call made a motion to set the fee for grinder pump installation training at $100 per person, for homeowners only, with a minimum of five participants.  Mr. Seech second.  Motion passed unanimously.
Solicitor Report:  There was no solicitor’s report 
Engineer Report:  PennDot issued the permit for the Contract 7 interceptor.
WCCED asked to use Pennvest funds to expand in the industrial park.  Mr. Rae doubts it will be allowed.

We are free to explore alternatives to bioxide for odor control.  Some companies may be willing to offer pilots/trials that are “only pay if it works.”

Mr. Rae will check on the backflow valve survey in the woods.

Public Comments: No public comments.
Adjournment:  Mr. Call made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 p.m.; seconded by Mrs. Voelker.  Motion passed unanimously.         

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Nancy Voelker, Secretary
 
